CHAPLIN SCHOOL DISTRICT 240 Palmer Road Chaplin, CT 06235-0277

Kenneth V. Henrici Superintendent Phone- (860) 455-9593 Fax- (860) 455-0742

September 2017

Dear Parents/Guardians:

I hope that you and your family had an enjoyable summer and that your child/children are off to a great start in the new school year. As I have indicated previously, one of my continuing district goals for the 2017-2018 school year is to increase parental involvement and improve parental communication at Chaplin Elementary School. Last year, I held quarterly "Coffee and Conversation with the Superintendent" evenings for interested parents/guardians. I really enjoyed these sessions since I received valuable input and many suggestions/ideas regarding important school issues at these meetings. I'd like to continue these meetings with an open and informal format with no pre-set agenda. I felt that this format led to candid and very productive discussions.

To this end, I would like to again meet with parents to gather input and ideas regarding all aspects of Chaplin Elementary School. The meetings will be held on **Thursdays** at **6:30 p.m.** in the Music Room at Chaplin Elementary School. I cordially invite you to attend these meetings to share your ideas to support academic success for all of our students. As always, your participation and feedback is critical to our success.

The first meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 19 at 6:30 p.m. in the Music Room. For planning purposes, the subsequent meetings will be held on December 14, March 8, and May 10 in the Music Room. I look forward to seeing you at these meetings. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Kenneth V. Henrici Superintendent

Chaplin School District

7 femer V. Henry